
The Opening Meeting of Our 
Improving the Quality of Vocational 
and Technical Education through the 
Establishment of Sectoral Centres 
of Excellence Grant Program Leading 
Structural Trainers Project was held on 
Thursday, July 28, 2022 at The Ankara 
Hotel.

The opening speeches of the meeting 
were delivered by Mr. Celal Koloğlu, 
the Chairman of the Board of Directors 
of İNTES , Prof. Dr . Mustafa Balcı, the 
Education and Training Sector Manager 
of the Delegation of the European 

Commission to Turkey, Mrs. Süreyya 
Erkan, the Head of the EU and Financial 
Assistance Department of the Ministry 
of Labor and Social Security, and Mrs. 
Nazan Şener, the Director General of 
Vocational and Technical Education 
of the Ministry of National Education. 
After the presentation of Mr. Görkem 
Deniz Ökbay, who gave detailed 
information on the Leading Structural 
Trainers Project, the panel session was 
started.

Prof. Dr. Mustafa Balcı moderated 
the panel discussion where Mr. 

Korkut Koçak, Ministry of National 
Education General Directorate of 
Vocational and Technical Education 
Social Partners and Projects Head, 
Mr. İlker Acar, Occupational Health 
and Safety General Directorate 
Data Management and Strategy 
Department Project and Business 
Development Branch Working 
Specialist, and Mr. Gökalp Akdoğan, 
Ministry of National Education 
Workplace Health and Safety 
Unit Security Services Branch 
Coordinator, attended as speaker.
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The main objective of the Project, 
which was launched by İNTES in 
February 2022, is to revise vocational 
and technical high school training 
to meet sector needs, ensuring 
technical personnel training within the 
framework of current technological 
products and developments.

In his opening speech at the event, Mrs. 
Erkan said, “İNTES is our construction 
sector partner and stakeholder, 
and we are always proud of its high 

performance. We demonstrated 
the projects carried out by İNTES as 
exemplary projects of the construction 
industry in European Union member 
countries. We are always happy when 
we see İNTES' name among the grant 
beneficiary evaluation."  

Erkan emphasized the project's goal 
of achieving a qualified workforce 
in three professions, including 
scaffolding installer, plasterboard 
applicator, and construction painter, 

for which NTES is the grant recipient. 
By implementing this project, İNTES 
will have demonstrated its role in 
shaping a productive construction 
industry, he stated. 

 Mrs. Nazan Şener, Ministry of 
National Education Vocational 
and Technical Education General 
Director stated that they attach great 
importance to the Leading Structural 
Trainers Project, run in collaboration 
between the Ministry and İNTES. 
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